
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
October 5, 2017 
 
David Levine 
Bethel Oaks Property Owner’s Association, Inc. 
12531 Bethel Oaks Drive 
Farmington, AR 72730 
 
RE:  Permit Track No.: 4875-WR-3; AFIN: 72-01656 
 
Dear Mr. Levine: 
 
The Department received a request for an extension from your operator, Kathryn Bartlett, on 
your behalf on your permit application deficiencies. The Department grants this extension. The 
Department still requires the information requested by the letter dated October 4, 2017 in order 
to process your application. Please submit your information to the Department by November 6, 
2017.  
 
If the Department hasn’t received the requested information by that date, your application will be 
placed on inactive status. The Arkansas Water and Air Pollution Control Act (A.C.A. Sec. 8-4-
101 et seq.), as amended, requires that any waste disposal system that does not discharge directly 
into waters of the State must be under the terms and conditions of a no-discharge water permit. If 
you wish to further pursue a permit for the proposed facility, you may update your application 
according to the letter dated October 4, 2017 and re-submit to the Department. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation in this matter. If there are any questions concerning this 
submittal, please contact Katherine McWilliams of my staff at (501) 682-0651 or by email at 
mcwilliamsk@adeq.state.ar.us. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Jamal Solaimanian, Ph.D., P.E.  
Engineer Supervisor, Permits Branch  
Office of Water Quality  
 
JS:km 
 
cc:  File 
 Kathy Bartlett (kathy@aquatechsys.com) 


